

Volume 55 Number 5 May 2015

Don't Miss Our Next Membership Meeting May 20, 2015 at 1930 (7:30 PM)

This month's featured speaker will be Susan Rudy giving her first hand account of performing a rescue at sea and the lessons learned. We'll also have the boating simulator on display. At Baltimore Yacht Club—This will be a pitch-in meeting so please bring something to share.

COMMANDER



your bridge really must be having a lot of fun because time events. They've been most generous in inviting us. is definitely flying by. It's time to go boating! However being United States Power Squadron members we don't just go boating. We strive to boat safely and to continue to educate ourselves and our fellow boaters.

Last month Executive Officer Douglas B. Riley, AP and I had the pleasure of attending a USCG Auxiliary meeting at the USCG Curtis Bay facility. We were warmly received and it was quite an interesting meeting. Although we have differing purposes we really do have similar goals and similar problems. Doug and I got a chuckle when the issue of who was going to pay for the electric from the boat show came up. Dundalk had the exact same discussion at our meeting.

We are hoping to build on the symbiotic relationship between the two organizations. Bruce Pringle USCG Aux, Staff Officer for Vessel Examinations recently put on a Vessel Safety Check Workshop for DSPS. This was very informative for everyone as we shared our best practices for performing vessel safety checks. Instead of competing head to head for students we are looking into jointly teaching the basic boating course. When you see "those guys"

They say time flies when you are having fun. Well out and about be sure to say hi and invite them to our

Speaking of our events it really is time to start sending those reservations in. Don't forget to invite your friends, boat friends and others. We've got several events which are just great for both crowds.

The Northern Bay Practice Navigation contest is a great time to get your friends down to your boat and out on the water with you. Friday night features a sunset ice cream social. Saturday we have the navigation contest followed by the captain's tall tail cocktail party and then dinner at the Cheshire Crab Restaurant.

In July we've got the Wurst Cookout ever at Red Eve Yacht Club. The food is always great and land lubbers love it as much as the boaters. We're hoping to have some of the same on the water events as last year.

The biggest event will be the 25th annual crab feast in Rock Hall. It's a great event with live music, dancing, burgers, sausages, and desert in addition to the crabs. So let's have fun out there, be safe and help others to be safe out there too.

Respectfully submitted, Commander John L. Hall, AP

Help wanted

We'll be providing the honor guard for a couple of yacht club openings this year. On Saturday June 6th we'll be doing Red Eye Yacht Club's opening. Registration is at 1600 and flag raising at 1700. The next weekend P/C Anthony Van de Wal will be Captain of the Honor Guard for Bush River Yacht Club's opening. This will be his 50th consecutive year as Captain. That is guite an accomplishment and we need to turn out in force to support him with a full cast. Please contact Executive Officer Lt/C Douglas B. Riley if you are able to help out at either opening. Even if it looks like we are fully staffed we can always use a few extra members to rotate in and out of the line. Note: We are not doing Baltimore Yacht Club's opening this year but we have been requested to provide an honor guard for their commodore's ball.

)14-2015 BRIDA

Commander John L. Hall, AP

XO Lt/C Douglas B. Riley, AP

AO Lt/C David J. Blades, AP

SEO Lt/C J. Streett Broadbent, AP

Treas Lt/C Richard D. Bussey, P.

Sec Lt/C Stuart J. Newborn . S

cdr@uspsdundalk.org 410-823-5698

xo@uspsdundalk.org 410-825-9632

410-661-4790 ao@uspsdundalk.org

410-598-0833 seo@uspsdundalk.org

treasurer@uspsdundalk.org

secretary@uspsdundalk.org 410-598-6900

Cdr John Hall, AP - Editor

Lt/C Stuart Newborn, S - Asst Editor

D/C Katharine (Fuzzy) Jones, AP

P/C Read Van Zile, AP

Lt Jennifer Dalgarno, P-Photographer

Lt Susan Rudy, AP Photographer

Lt/C Doug Riley, AP Photographer

P/C Richard Bussey, P Assist. Photo.

On The Horizon: is published ten times a year by: Dundalk Sail & Power Squadron, 702 Stone Barn Road, Towson MD, 21286

Articles must be received by the third Thursday of the month preceding publication. Please submit your articles in Word, using Arial 10 point font, to me

EXECUTIVE OFFICER



Reaching out to the Public

at horizon@uspsdundalk.org. The same applies to Photos and flyers.

boater education and our monthly cruises during which. under the tutelage of more experienced boaters, I can safely practice the skills I have learned. At one time only Jim, and I urge you to join this important work. the Basic Boating Course was open to the public, and permany classes was a good recruitment tool. It was certainly a factor in my joining the Squadron in 2009, although I stayed because of the warm welcome I received.

Happily, all our courses are now open to the public, and thanks to Lt/C J. Streett Broadbent, AP and his superb team of instructors, the Dundalk Sail and Power Squadron is leading the way in boater education in Maryland.

Another very important area of public outreach is boating Respectfully submitted, safety. I am delighted to report that D/1st/Lt James Redding, P has agreed to serve as Chairperson of our Safety Lt/C Douglas B. Riley AP, Executive Officer

Committee, overseeing our dedicated team of Vessel Safety Examiners. Jim is not only planning a VSC Best For me, the Dundalk Sail and Power Squadron is all about Practices Workshop for our current examiners, but spearheading the Squadron's efforts to recruit and train new Vessel Safety Examiners. I extend my heartfelt thanks to

haps the opportunity to join a Squadron for access to its The purpose of a Vessel Safety Check is to help boaters achieve voluntary compliance with federal, state and local recreational boating laws, particularly with regard to safety equipment they should have on board. It also heightens a boater's awareness of safety issues through one-on-one contact with a friendly, but thorough, vessel examiner. Moreover, it is an excellent way to make our waters safer while meeting (and recruiting to membership) wonderful people who are already enthusiastic boaters.

United States Power Squadrons Boat Insurance Program

One of the many benefits of membership in the United States Power Squadrons is the exclusive USPS Boat Insurance Program. This program is available only to USPS members and is based on the premise that USPS members represent a class of "preferred risk" boaters by the virtue of their formal education in the care and operation of boats. Since 1988, we have been providing USPS members the best service, reliability and coverage in the industry. The United States Power Squadron Boat Insurance Program was created in 1988 exclusively for members of the USPS. It is administered by McGriff, Seibels, & Williams, Inc. and coverage can be shopped to multiple "A rated" car-

www.uspsboatinsurance.com 1.800.763.8777

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER



ABC Courses:

West Marine:

Congratulations to Alfred Martin and William Mitchell for passing the March class!!!

A Big <u>"Thank You!"</u> to Ken Finck for instructing!!!



Congratulations to Julie & Robert Mand, Donaleigh Sheeran and George Tuttle for passing!!!

A Big <u>"Thank You"</u> to Rolf Stuenes for teaching this class!!!





1st Picture: Rolf Stuenes (Instructor), George Tuttle, Donaleigh Sheeran, Julie & Robert Mand



As you can see we had a nice turn out from the Bridge to "entice" the students to become members. (Ahhhh, Yesteryear.)

Thank you: Rolf Stuenes, Mary & John Hall, David Blades, Susan Rudy & Doug Riley.

Respectfully submitted,

Lt/C J. Streett Broadbent, AP - SEO

CRUISE SCHEDULE 2015

May 15-17 National Safety Week Shakedown Cruise

Our first cruise of the season, we will be at the Harbor East Marina. We have an opportunity to "shake down" our own boats and others at the marina before the season kicks off. It's a great time to inspect the safety equipment on your vessel and make sure last years' equipment hasn't expired.

June 19-21 Practice Navigation Contest.

Last year was such a big hit that we're headed back to Pleasure Cove Marina for another great weekend. Ice cream social Friday night. Captain's meeting and A/P seminar Saturday morning. Navigation contest and boat ride Saturday afternoon. Dinner at the newly re-opened Cheshire Crab Restaurant Learn new navigation skills or sharpen old ones and have a lot of fun during this weekend "across the bay." Enter your own boat or volunteer to crew on someone else's. No prerequisite courses or knowledge needed.

Fourth of July Fireworks

Many of our members are Fireworks Chasers. From the Beautiful Inner Harbor, to Middle River to Rock Hall, What will you see? Hook up with us, and raft out. It's a lot of fun.

July 10-12 The WURST cookout ever at Red Eye Yacht Club

Always a great time, come by land or boat! Don't forget to bring your kayak—and a change of clothes just in case. Plenty of good food and lots of fun!

July 18-23 District 5 Southbound Cruise

Join the rest of District 5 on a leisurely southbound cruise to the D/5 rendezvous in Solomons Island, Maryland.

July 24-26 District 5 Rendezvous at the Holiday Inn and Marina in Solomons Island.

USPS District 5 Summer Council & Navigation ContestDundalk Sail & Power Squadron is co-hosting this event and is expected to make a grand showing in the D/5 Navigation Contest.

July 27-Aug 2 Top Gun Cruise to OBX.

How far will we go? Come along and visit Norfolk, Coinjock, Manteo. Maybe even a trip to Ocracoke! Details will be coming in a future On the Horizon.

August 21-23 Crab Feast in Rock Hall at the Sailing Emporium.



We invite you, your family and friends to attend our Squadron's most popular annual event. There's live music, crabs, burgers, fresh corn, and conga lines. Bring the kids to this one, there's a nice pool, and a trolley ride from the marina to town.

September 18-20 Last Cruise of the Summer to Havre de Grace

We are headed up the bay and up the river to Havre de Grace. Come and join us for the weekend.



REGISTRATION FORM - SOUTH BOUND CRUISE 2015 FUZZY'S FANTASEAS

RANK	_NAME	GRADE			_
ADDRESS: STRE	EET	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
CITY:STA	TE	ZIP CODE	_SQUADRON		
TELELPHONE: H	ОМЕ	CELL_			
EMAIL		SPOUSE NAME			_
GUESTS NAME(S)		NUM	IBER OF CHILDR	REN	
BOAT NAME		MANUFACTURER		_TYPE_S_	_P_
LOAB	BEAM	DRAFT	GAS	_DIESEL	
ELECTRICAL REQUIREMENTS					
DATE AND LOCATION I PLAN TO JOIN THE CRUISE					
SEND A PHOTO OF YOUR BOAT TO BERNIE KARPERS (ADDRESS BELOW). THIS WILL BE INCLUDED IN THE CRUISE GUIDE.					

CRUISE PENNANT WILL BE OFFICIAL USPS CRUISE PENNANT. AVAILABLE AT HQ

MAKE YOUR RESERVATION AT THE FOLLOWING MARINAS: (WE CANNOT MAKE RESERVATIONS FOR YOU)

CIRCLE ALL DATES YOU WILL BE JOINING US

- SAILING EMPORIUM ROCK HALL 17 AND 18 JULY (410) 778 1342
- HERRINGTON HARBOR SOUTH 19 JULY (410) 741 5100 EXT 120;(301) 855 8435
- CAMBRIDGE MUNICIPLE MARINA 20 AND 21 JULY (410) 228 4031 OR
 CAMBRIDGE YACHT CLUB 20 AND 21 JULY (410) 228 2141 (CIRCLE ONE)
- TILGHMAN ON CHESAPEAKE 22 JULY (410) 886 2389
- HOLIDAY INN MARINA (410) 326 1052 OR SPRING COVE MARINA 23 JULY, (410) 326 2161. (CIRCLE ONE)

RETURN TO:

P/D/C BERNIE KARPERS, JR., M.D., N, 1209 BROOKVIEW ROAD, TOWSON, MD 21286M

CELL: 410 456 5534, E MAIL: kskbskok@verizon.net

LOOKING FORWARD TO BEING WITH YOU!

SECRETARY'S REPORT



As we get ready for the start of the boating season, as your Squadron's Secretary, I am the one to contact for any changes in your information. This includes changes in address, phone number, email address, boat name, and rank. I want to keep our database and mailing lists as current as possible, but to do this I need your help.

I am looking forward to seeing everyone at our Squadron's meetings and events! Respectfully submitted.

> Lt/C Stuart Newborn, S Secretary

TREASURER'S REPORT



ber to the USPS Education Fund. This fund is used to them or attend them. help develop new and improved educational courses and materials for USPS.

All bills have been paid and we have more cash in the bank than at this time last year. Part of this increase is due to well run and well attended squadron fund raising events like the Wurst cookout and the Crab feast. Please

The squadrons finances are in good shape. We consider how important these fund raisers are to the have made our annual contribution of one dollar per mem-squadron each year when considering if you can help with

Respectfully submitted,

Lt/C Richard D. Bussey, P Treasurer



MORE PROOF BANANAS ARE BAD LUCK FOR FISHING—From MD Hunting and Fishing Ahoy Captain,

Thought you might like to know that during a recent Derby at San Luis Res. in Los Banos Ca. we were fishing for striped bass. The bite for us was red hot even after a full moon. All the boats seemed to have action. At the weigh in I started to talk to all who had entered. Mostly all had smiles on their faces. Except for Rick Rodriguez and his two buddies. I asked how they did. Rick replied nothing. How can you have nothing; the bite was ok at worst. He said they had a problem. Was it your bait, speed depth, your fish finder it had to be something? He said one of my guests had a banana on the boat. Problem solved! You would think? The derby was two days so they had another day to test my theory. Yep, skunked the second day also. All the best.

Eric

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER



In my last column I asked if anyone had a speaker or topic of interest, they should let me know. So far several ideas have been presented, and I really do appreciate the input. I would also like to say that by contributing these ideas it serves to make the Squadron more of a community, and I hope it gives everyone a sense of belonging. I also hope that it will inspire more folks to come to a meeting to enjoy the program, and to get to know some of the new members and reconnect with some of those who have been around for a while.

While on the topic of speakers, I would like to thank Steve and Jennifer Dalgarno for a great presentation of their trip to the BVI, along with Commander John and First Lady Mary Hall and their respective families. Everyone had a great time listening to Steve recount their sailing adventures aboard the catamaran Great White, along with a wonderful slide show prepared by Jennifer, which provided beautiful views of the various islands in that part of the world.

Our speaker for May will be Lt. Susan Rudy, AP,

who will be presenting an adventure of a different type. The scenario is one that we all hopefully prepare for, but wish never to encounter; a rescue of two boaters from the waters of the Patapsco River.

Also in May is the first of our Squadron Cruises, the Shakedown Cruise to Harbor East Marina in Baltimore on May 15 – 17. Please come by boat to have your Vessel Safety Check done or by land to enjoy some good fun and the great company of your fellow Squadron mates. We look forward to seeing you there!

S/V Tiphys is now back in the water and enjoying her new home on Rock Creek. Susan and I will be taking her out very soon to get her ready for the Shakedown Cruise. We really can't wait for the season to get underway and experience the magical effect that the wind and waves have on the soul.

Respectfully submitted,

Lt/C David Blades, AP Administrative Officer

We are grateful to the following businesses that support the good work of the Dundalk Sail and Power Squadron:

Pizza John's

113 Back River Neck Road Essex, Maryland 21221

(Thank you, Coruzzi Family!)

R. K. Tongue Co., Inc.

575 S. Charles Street, Suite 305 Baltimore, Maryland 21201

(Thank you, Ed Gerner!)

Trenton Contracting Company

16540 Trenton Road Upperco, Maryland 21155 (Thank you, Steve Dalgarno!)

The Diver to Hire

dickbruns@comcast.net 410-382-4561

(Thank you, Dick Brun!)

Please Join Us For The

NORTHERN CHESAPEAKE BAY RENDEZVOUS & PRACTICE NAVIGATION CONTEST

June 19 – 21, 2015

Sharpen your Skills and Have A Lot of Fun!

This will be our NEW and IMPROVED Navigation Contest. We'll do all the hard work at the meeting and then have **fun** out on the water!

Friday	8:00 PM	Sunset Ice Cream Social
Saturday	10:00 AM	Captains Meeting and A/P seminar
	1:00 PM	Navigation Contest / Lunch Cruise
	5:30 PM	Pitch in Cocktail party
	7:00 PM	Dinner at the Cheshire Crab Restaurant.
Sunday	9:00 AM	Pitch-in Breakfast

Pleasure Cove Marina 1701 Poplar Ridge Rd, Pasadena, MD 21122 Telephone: 410-437-6600 www.pleasurecovemarina.com LAT 039.07.578 LON 076.28.356 This Marina Has It All!

Please make your own Slip Reservations with Pleasure Cove Marina as soon as possible! Inform the Marina that you are with the Power Squadron Rendezvous.

All this for only \$10 per boat or car! (excludes Cheshire Crab)

CUT HERE			
Rank	Name	Squadron	
Mate	Gues	tsChildren/ages	
Adddress_		Phone	
MMSI #	Do	you have a smart phone or iPad? Yes No	
Please indicate if you will be in the contest and your Boat Name & Size			

Please send this reservation form and \$10.00 to: Lt/C Douglas Riley, AP, 623 Wilton Road, Towson, MD 21286.

For more information, call Doug Riley at 410-825-9632.



DUNDALK SAIL & POWER SQUADRON CORDIALLY INVITES YOU TO OUR

25TH ANNUAL CRAB FEAST!

Crabs, crabs, crabs and corn-on-the-cob, hamburgers, cheeseburgers, hot dogs, and sausages, vegetables, dessert, ice cold beer and sodas

Saturday, August 22, 2015 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.

THE SAILING EMPORIUM MARINA

21144 Green Lane, Rock Hall, MD 21661

Live Entertainment!



Commemorative crab mallet!

Reservation fo	rm
Name:	Boat name:
Arriving: □ By land □ By sea □ Friday, August 21:	st □ Saturday, August 22 nd
☐ Friday night pitch-in cocktail party at 1800 hours	
☐ Saturday afternoon crab feast from 1500 to 1700 hours	
☐ Sunday morning pitch-in breakfast at 0800 hours	
Number of adults at \$45.00 each \$	
Number of children at \$10.00 each \$ (under age 13)	
TOTAL ENCLOSED \$	

Please make your checks payable to:
Dundalk Sail and Power Squadron & mail them to
Lt/C Douglas Riley, AP, 623 Wilton Road, Towson, Maryland 21286
For more information, call Doug Riley at 410-825-9632

The WURST Cookout Ever!

Dundalk Sail & Power Squadron invites you to a Raft-Out and Party-In at Red Eye Yacht Club on Sue Creek. Come by boat, by car, by dinghy or by kayak. Raft out in Sue Creek or get a spot at the Yacht Club. Don't be a weiner and miss the wurst cookout of the year!

July 10th – 12th Red Eye Yacht Club 2222 Poplar Rd, Baltimore MD 21221.

Friday – Fantastic Steak Dinner presented by Red Eye Yacht Club. Hand selected Steak, baked potato, salad and dessert. Advance Reservations Required!

Saturday 1500 Wurst Cookout - Bratwurst, Bauernwurst and Weisswurst!. German potato salad, sauerkraut, red cabbage, apple sauce, German chocolate cake, smearcase, hot dogs for the kids, etc.. Refreshments (including German beer) need to be purchased from the club (very reasonable) or consumed on your own boat. We'll have some fun seamanship games and some on the water activities.

Saturday 1730 – Kayak / Dinghy "Navigation" Contest. Bring your kayak or dinghy for a fun contest on the water.

Sunday 0900 Pitch In Breakfast

Name	Boat Name			
Boat Length Beam	_ Draft Arrival D)ate		
Kayak/Dinghy Contestants (More	than one person can use	the same boat)		
Charges: Friday night dockage (\$25) \$1 Saturday night dockage (\$25) \$1		= =		
Coming by boat but rafting out (ye	es / no)			
Steak dinners (reservations by Jul Cookout - No. of Adults No of Youths 12-17 No. of Kids 11 & Under	X	\$18 = \$14 = \$10 = \$6 =		
Total (Checks Payable to Dundalk	Sail & Power Squadron))		
Mail to: John Hall 702 Stone Barn	Road, Towson Md, 2128	36. 410/823-56	98	

Get your slip reservations in early as space is limited. Reservation Deadline July 6^{th} . For more info call Tony Solesky at 410-790-9048





Dundalk Sail & Power Squadron Unit of United States Power Squadrons®

Members Save Money

Great Benefits available to USPS members include:

- Up to a 23% discount on boat insurance
- Boat U.S. Membership and Towing discounts
- Map and Navigation software discounts
- Up to 12% discount on Dell Computers
- Tax Deductions on Dues and some Travel Expenses
- And more, go to the USPS web site for a full list of benefits: http://www.usps.org/national/admin_dept/membenefits.htm

Members Build Boating Skills

Courses and Seminars include:

America's Boating Course, Seamanship, GPS, Engine Maintenance, Piloting, Advanced Piloting, Marine Electronics, Cruise Planning, Junior Navigation, Sail, Navigation, Weather and more.

Safe Practice with Friends

- Cruises, Competitions, Trips
- Help out and crew, or use your boat

Learn More about America's Boating Club

Email: cdr@uspsdundalk.org

Web: http://www.uspsdundalk.org

3rd Wednesday of the month Meetings:

7:30 pm

Baltimore Yacht Club

800 Baltimore Yacht Club Rd Essex, MD 21221

Members Helping Members

Adventure, Fun and Learning

On-the-water activities, cruises, rendezvous, raft-ups for a day weekend or week – something for everyone!

- Many locations throughout the Chesapeake Bay
- Commander's Cruise and Top Gun Cruise to ports as far away as Philadelphia, Cape May, New York, the Outer Banks, etc.
- Take your own boat or crew on someone else's
- Social Events: Pitch-in meals, picnics, theme parties, and our Annual Crab Feast

Meetings with knowledgeable guest speakers on interesting topics to include Homeland Security, First-Aid, Weather, Bay History, Winterizing/Commissioning, Engine Maintenance

Costs: Individual = \$84 / Individual Active = \$132. \$20 new member adn	
Individual:	
Additional:	
Email :	
Phone:	
Address:	
Amount Paid: \$ Signature:	_Date:
Dundalk Sail & Power Squadro	
Membership Type: Individual:	Or
Individual with Family:	
Amount Paid: \$	
Signature:	
Date:	



SAFE BOATING THROUGH EDUCATION

Calendar May 15-17 Shakedown Cruise to Inner Harbor Marina May 20 Membership Meeting—BYC. Pitch in meeting June 17 Membership Meeting—BYC. Dining room will be open June 19-21 Practice Nav Contest at Pleasure Cove Marina July 10-12 Wurst Cookout at Red Eye Yacht Club (11th)

District 5 Southbound Cruise to Solomons

25th Annual Crab Feast in Rock Hall

Summer Council and Nav Contest in Solomons



ВЕТИВИ SERVICE REQUESTED

JAIRET MATERIAL

July 18-24

July 24-26

August 21-23

AY125-71112 OM , alliM agniwO

9754 Ashlyn Cir